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Dear Member, 

 
County Council - Friday, 16 July 2021 
 

Please find enclosed the briefing notes for the motions to be referred at the 
meeting of the County Council to be held on Friday, 16 July 2021. 

 
 

 

 
Agenda No Item 

 
11(c) Motion on 20mph Speed Limits  (Pages 3 - 4) 
 

Briefing note on factual background information attached. 
 

11(d) Motion on Land Use  (Pages 5 - 6) 
 

Briefing note on factual background information attached. 

 
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 

 
 

 
Tony Kershaw 

Director of Law and Assurance 
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County Council – 16 July 2021 

Item 11(c) - Notice of Motion by Cllr O’Kelly 

20mph Speed Limits - Briefing Note 

In 1999, the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 was amended to allow local 
authorities to designate 20mph speed limits without the prior approval of the 
Secretary of State. In 2013 the Department for Transport (DfT) provided revised 

guidelines on the Setting Local Speed Limits (DfT Circular 01/2013), encouraging 
traffic authorities to consider introducing more 20mph limits over time, and over a 

larger number of roads. It states that where there is expected to be a positive 
effect on road safety and a generally favourable reception from local residents, 
traffic authorities are able to use their powers to introduce 20mph speed limits on 

major streets where foot and cycle movements are important, and on residential 
streets where the characteristics of the street are suitable. It advises that 20mph 

limits are most appropriate where the mean speed is already at or below 24mph; 
and states that speed limits should encourage self-compliance with no expectation 
of additional police enforcement. 

The County Council’s own speed limit policy was set in 2010 but was reviewed in 

2016 to ensure it aligned with the latest DfT guidance. The policy allows for speed 
limits to be set at 20mph where specific criteria are met. 

20 mph speed limits have been set in numerous places across the county in line 

with our own policy. 

A study carried out in 2018 for DfT was inconclusive about the casualty reduction 
benefits of 20mph limits but was positive about the perception, community and 

health benefits. 

The County Council is currently consulting on a new Transport Plan. Once adopted it 
is expected a new road safety strategy and associated speed limit policy will follow. 

This will afford the County Council the opportunity to review its approach to setting 
speed limits and work closely with associated stakeholders including the police, 
health authorities and communities in establishing a workable and effective 

process. 

Lee Harris 

Executive Director Place Services 

Page 3

Agenda Item 11c

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/757307/20mph-headline-report.pdf


This page is intentionally left blank



County Council – 16 July 2021 

Item 11(d) - Notice of Motion by Cllr Milne 

Land Use - Briefing Note 

Background 

Disposals of land by councils is governed in primary legislation. The Council is 
required to obtain the best value consideration. Section 123 of the 1972 Local 
Government Act states: 

‘123 Disposal of land by principal councils. 

(1) Subject to the following provisions of this section, a principal council 

may dispose of land held by them in any manner they wish. 

(2) Except with the consent of the Secretary of State, a council shall not 
dispose of land under this section, otherwise than by way of a short 

tenancy, for a consideration less than the best that can reasonably be 
obtained.’ 

A general consent for disposals of land under section 123 for less than best 
consideration has been issued by the Secretary of State. This allows a local 

authority to dispose of land for less than best consideration if it considers that the 
disposal will contribute to the promotion or improvement of the economic, social or 

environmental well-being of its area and the extent of the undervalue is no more 
than £2m. 

Declaring property surplus to requirements and disposing of property 

• When a property or piece of land is no longer required for Council operational 
use, the asset is declared surplus by the Cabinet Member for Finance and 

Property. All surplus declarations are published as key decisions and the local 
member will be advised if an asset in their division is to be declared surplus. An 
exception is land held for highway schemes where a different process is 

followed. 
• Once a property is declared surplus the Property and Assets team will work 

through the options for the property, the objectives being to rationalise the 
estate, reduce our carbon footprint and generate capital receipts as per Our 
Council Plan. All options including social, community or environmental use, can 

be considered. 
• In most circumstances properties will be marketed to ensure best value 

consideration and a fair and transparent process. 
• In most cases of land previously used or held for Education purposes, formal 

written consent to dispose is also required from the Secretary of State for 
Education. Such consent can impose conditions on the sale. 

• If a decision is made to sell the property after the completion of marketing, and 

the value is above £500,000 there will be a second key decision by the Cabinet 
Member for Finance and Property, to approve the disposal and, again the local 

member will be advised. 
• Disposal under £500,000 is delegated to the Director of Property and Assets in 

consultation with the Cabinet Member for Finance and Property and the Director 

of Education and Skills (if relating to a former Education asset). 
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• In the case of property or assets acquired or designated for highway use, the 
function to declare land and property surplus to highways requirements is 

delegated to the Executive Director Place Services. Once surplus the property is 
passed to the Property and Assets team to dispose on the market. 

Declaring an asset surplus enables a further decision to be made on either a sale of 

the asset, or to retain it for other activities or aims of the County Council including 
for investment via the joint venture, regeneration or other alternative uses. A 

Surplus Declaration does not automatically mean a property will be allocated to the 
Joint Venture for re-development or sold. 

Asset Management Policy and Strategy  

• Our Council Plan 2021-25 focuses on four priorities; Number 4 is Making Best 
Use of Resources. The plan sets out the objective “to maximise the use of our 

assets by disposing of surplus assets and looking creatively at how we might use 
our assets to support economic growth”. 

• In 2018 the County Council agreed to adopt an Asset Management Policy and 
Strategy. An objective of the strategy is to acquire, manage, maintain and 

dispose of property effectively, efficiently and sustainably, together with 
optimising financial return and commercial opportunities.  

• Options appraisal will include a consideration of all potential uses for the land. 

For example, County Council-owned land has been set aside for the 
development of solar farms and a site in Broadbridge Heath has been selected 

for economic regeneration by the development of a retail park. 

Property - Joint Venture  

Since 2016 the County Council has sought to use the market to engage in a wider 
range of property development activity to better deliver on its strategic drivers and 

achieve a greater level of overall financial return. 

The Council undertook significant work in 2018/19 on how to best deliver against 
these aspirations. The Cabinet Member key decision FR5(19/20), in July 2019, 

proposed working on a joint venture partnership and approved a process to select a 
private sector partner as a joint venture partner with the Council in the commercial 
development of surplus Council land for shared financial returns. 

The County Council announced recently that it has completed this process and is 
making arrangements to enter a long-term joint venture with Lovell Partnerships to 
construct high-quality developments and a number of sites across the county are 

under consideration. 

Lee Harris 
Executive Director Place Services 
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